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Upper Iowa University – Fort Riley 
Attn: Ms. Brandy Branstetter 
Building 211, Custer Avenue, Room 102 
Fort Riley, KS 66442 
 
 
APPROVAL LETTER UIU-FR (1)21 
 
 
Dear Ms. Branstetter:  
 
Effective August 30, 2021, continued approval is granted under the provisions of section 3675, Chapter 
36, Title 38, U.S.C., for classes beginning August 30, 2021, and ending August 18, 2022, dates inclusive, 
for the following programs: 
 
Degree Program Name Page(s) 
BS Business-Business Administration 74-75 
BS Business-Human Resources Management 75-75 
BS Business-Management 76-76 
BS Criminal Justice 57-58 
BS Human Services 67-68 
BS Psychology 68-68 
BS Public Administration (General; Law Enforcement; Fire Science) 70-70 
BS Social Science 71-72 
 
 
The Kansas SAA reviewed compliance with public laws, US Codes, and CFR. Upper Iowa University 
Fort Riley is in compliance with the following areas.  
 
Authority Issue Note 
CFR 21.4253(d)(1) “I certify” statement Provided 
PL116-315 § 1015 Title IV Participant 
PL116-315 § 1018 Shopping Sheet Waiver Granted 
PL116-315 § 1020 Advertising Provided 
PL116-315 § 1020 Commissions, Bonuses, and Other Incentive 

Payments 
Adequate 

Trademark Terms of Use GI Bill® Trademark and Attribution Notice N/A 
 
 

Reference Materials Received November 10, December 15, 2021 



2021-2022 Academic Catalog and Calendar 
Examples of Advertising 
Certification Statement 

Statement on “Commissions, Bonuses, and Other Incentive Payments” 
Shopping Sheet waiver request 

Emails 
 
 
Note: Independent Study (External Degree Program) and on-line mode of instruction are certified by the 
UIU Fayette Campus where the student signs up for these course offerings. They are not offered at the 
UIU-Ft. Leavenworth Center.  
 
Remarks:  Please be aware that no Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA) benefits will be paid to any 
beneficiary until DVA has reviewed this notice and accepted it. As a condition to this approval, it will be 
necessary that you keep written records on all veterans and other eligible persons showing credit for 
previous training, satisfactory progress, and reporting any changes in enrollment which might affect 
Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA) benefits.  
 
Copies of this letter, reference materials listed above, and database UIU-Ft. Riley have been sent to Mr. 
Abdul Mackie, Education Liaison Representative, Department of Veterans Affairs Regional Office, PO 
Box 85816, Lincoln, NE 68501. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Brigette Hayes 
SAA Program Consultant 
Kansas Commission on Veterans Affairs 
785-291-3422 
brigette.hayes@ks.gov 
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